
The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Division of Marine Fisheries 

(617) 626-1520 | www.mass.gov/marinefisheries 
 

MAURA T. HEALEY KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL REBECCA L. TEPPER THOMAS K. O’SHEA DANIEL J. MCKIERNAN 
Governor Lt. Governor Secretary Commissioner Director 

  

 

SOUTH COAST FIELD STATION CAT COVE MARINE LABORATORY NORTH SHORE FIELD STATION 
836 S. Rodney French Blvd 92 Fort Avenue 30 Emerson Avenue 
New Bedford, MA 02744 Salem, MA 01970 Gloucester, MA 01930 

 

September 11, 2023 
MarineFisheries Advisory 

 
COMMERCIAL SCUP POSSESSION LIMIT FOR WINTER PERIODS 

 
 
NOAA Fisheries has announced a 13,500-pound federal possession limit for scup during the 
2023 Winter II Period of October 1–December 31 (Bulletin). Commercial fishers targeting scup 
in state waters are reminded that the state waters limit during the Winter II and Winter I periods 
(October 1–April 30) is 2,000 pounds. However, vessels with federal scup permits may exceed 
the state limit provided the non-conforming fish were lawfully taken from federal waters; the 
vessel is transiting through state waters and makes no stops except to land fish in a 
Massachusetts port (unless so directed by law enforcement personnel); all fishing gear is out of 
the water and properly stowed onboard the vessel; and all other applicable federal regulations are 
followed. 
 

For more information regarding the management of scup in Massachusetts, 
please visit our website (www.mass.gov/marinefisheries). 

https://www.fisheries.noaa.gov/bulletin/2023-scup-winter-ii-period-quota-and-possession-limit-increase
http://www.mass.gov/marinefisheries

